## **MASSACHUSETTS INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY**

545 Technology Square Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

RECEIVED J. H. SALTZER

**PROJECT MAC** 

Telephone: 253-5854

November 25, 1974

To: From: Professor Jerome Saltzer

George L. Wallace

This is the status of our present parking situation. I have recently spoken with Mr. Paul Butts of Cabot, Cabot & Forbes Management Office at 565 Technology Square and also with his superior Mr. Arnold Diemer of the Cabot, Cabot & Forbes home office at 28 State St. in Boston. Cabot, Cabot & Forbes is unwilling to sell us any more parking spaces. They have agreed to let us use six spaces in the rear of the parking lot for visitors but nothing on a permanent basis. Our M.I.T. Office of Sponsored Research representative, Mr. Paul Powell, is also unwilling to purchase any more spaces from Cabot, Cabot & Forbes.

I have met with all the necessary people and have done all that I possibly can without any results. In September, I suggested to Cabot, Cabot & Forbes that Project MAC and AI have their own section of the parking lot and we would give out our stickers accordingly explaining that a large portion of our personnel have odd hour work schedules. Cabot, Cabot & Forbes would not negotiate. As people terminate at Project MAC and AI, I have asked that they relinquish their stickers so that someone on our waiting list would have one. This is the only way that I have of obtaining more stickers. As it stands now, Project MAC and AI will have to make do with what we presently have.

I will gladly meet with you and discuss the situation if you so desire.

GLW/mm

xc: H. Hughes

D. Scanlon